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Dear Chair Hales, 

Recently, Triangle J Council of Government leadership and legal counsel reviewed the organization's 

Charter Resolution and recommended updates to reflect current practice and the revised boundaries of 

our region. The document was last updated in 1996.  

The Charter Resolution is the organization's governing document and must be endorsed by each 

member government.  Your governing board approved the Charter Resolution when your local 

government joined Triangle J Council of Governments as a member. 

On March 28, 2018, the Triangle J Board of Delegates reviewed and endorsed these updates. Now, your 

governing board must review and adopt the updated Charter Resolution. This adoption process is critical 

as it ensures that each member government recognize Triangle J's role in the success of the region. 

At your upcoming June meeting, I ask that you include the attached, updated resolution on your consent 

agenda. You have also received a "red-line" version of the Charter Resolution, so that you can review 

the proposed edits.  TJCOG staff are available if you have any questions about the document or process.  

Thank you for your continued involvement and support of TJCOG- it is critical to ensure the organization 

is representative of our regional needs and challenges.  

Sincerely,  

Ronnie Currin 
Ronnie Currin 

Chair, Triangle J Council of Governments Board of Delegates 

Mayor Pro Tempore, Town of Rolesville 

 

 

 

 

 

 


